
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  26th FEBRUARY 2023 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
*****************************  

John, Mary, Paraic & Siobhán Cleary, Johnstown 

Frank Connolly, Devlis 

Flan Moroney, Abbeyquarter 

Antanas Kucinskas, The Maples 

Breege Moran, Devlis 

Patrick Freeley & decd. of the Freeley family, Gurteen 

Eugene & Mary Carney & decd. Holywell 

John Joe Philbin & decd. of the Philbin family 

Margaret & Mick O’Connell, Upper Main St. 

Mary & Stephen Griffin & John Mullen, Tavnaghmore 

Michael, Catherine & Bertie Curley, Clare St. 

Michael & Mary Webb & decd. Main St. 

Pat O’Brien & decd, Knox St. 

Michael Murray & decd. Doctors’ Road 

Anthony Coyne & decd. Leenane 
 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Each day on selected hours 

between 9am & 7pm 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  27th Feb.—5th March 2023 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

27 Feb—5th Mar. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Marion Regan, Irene Healy 

Tuesday  Tommy Caulfield Margaret Tarpey, Helen Freeley 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Marie Brennan, Mary Sykes 

Friday Willie Broderick Kay Curley, Eileen Jordan 

Saturday 7.30pm 
 

Marie Jordan Frances Mulhern, Seamus Mulrennan, Justina 
Lyons, Paul Sykes   

Sunday 10am 
 

Ann Durkan Mary Murphy,  Mary Freeley, Breege Halpin,  
Aileen Burke 

                                COLLECTORS FOR MARCH 

Sat. 7.30pm  Hugh Rudden, Padraic Regan, Kieran Connolly,  Seamus Coffey 

Sun. 10am Bernie Quinn, Mike Griffin, Tom Finn, Richard Waldron 

                                MASS SERVERS FOR MARCH 

Sat. 7.30pm Team A: Cathal, Katie & Niamh Conlon, Cara Walsh 

Sunday 10am Team B: Evan & Olivia Feeney, Tomas Picarra, Darren Nkongho, 
 Auguste Armonaviciute 

Recently Deceased—We remember in our prayers 
Patrick Flannery, St. Gerard’s Crescent;  

Ann Dillon (née Smith), Claremorris—wife of Paddy Dillon 

formerly of The Square  

Offertory Collection  

19th February 2023  

€2,215 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish 

webcam: https://

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-

patricks-church-ballyhaunis or 

on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  
 

LENT:  As this is the first Sunday in Lent, parishioners are  

reminded that packs containing a Trócaire box and information 

on this year’s Lenten campaign are available in the Church porch

- please take one home and make a contribution to help those 

suffering hunger and injustice in many parts of the world. 

This year’s Trócaire box features the Mahat family who were 

forced to flee their home in Somalia due to a fourth consecutive 

year of drought which has ravaged the country. This is one of 16 

countries around the world where Trócaire - which celebrates its 

50th anniversary this year - has long-term programmes 
 

FAITH RENEWAL EVENTS AT KNOCK SHRINE:  

Lenten Reflections: Weekly short talks will take place on  

Tuesday evenings at St John’s Welcome Centre from 8 to 9pm.  

March 7th: Kieran Cronin: “Laudato Si: St Francis and Prayer for 

Ecological Conversion.” 

March 14th: Jane Mellett: “Almsgiving: Responding to the Cry of 

the Earth and the Poor through Care for Creation”. 

March 21st: John Connell: “Living More Simply in a Complex 

World”. More details available on www.knockshrine.ie 
  

EARTHQUAKE APPEAL: Sincere thanks for your generosity 

following the devastating earthquakes in Turkey & Syria. The 

parish has forwarded your donations to the Jesuit Refugee  

Service and to members of the Syrian community in Ballyhaunis 

who have family members in the stricken area of Syria, and are 

ensuring that aid is being provided to those most in need.  
 

CONFIRMATION: Children who are receiving the Sacrament  

of Confirmation in May are reminded that the third session of the 

preparation programme “You Shall Be My Witness…”.is on 

Tuesday evening next 28th February at 8pm, with the final  

session on 14th March.  
 

GROW IN LOVE: The preparation programme for children who 

will celebrate the Sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy  

Communion continues at 7.30pm Mass next Saturday evening 

4th March. Our focus this month is on the Sacrament of  

Reconciliation, which all members of our parish family are  

invited to celebrate, particularly during Lent. Pope Francis urges 

us to “Be courageous and go to confession”. He tells us, “Jesus 

[will be] there, and ...he will receive you with so much love!”.  

First Confessions will take place here on Tues. 7th March at 7pm. 
 

CHY3 CERTIFICATES: For those who received a CHY3 form 

(green-coloured)  in the post last month, it’s important that any 

outstanding certificates be returned as soon as possible to the  

Parish Office, as a return is being prepared for Revenue. This tax 

rebate scheme is of considerable benefit to the parish. Once  

completed, the forms are valid for a further 5 years. If you  

received a form and are not eligible for tax, please let us know. 
 

PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK: The Tuam Diocesan Pilgrimage to 

Knock, led by Archbishop Francis Duffy, will take place on  

Sunday 7th May. Ceremonies will commence at 2.30pm with 

Anointing of the Sick. 
 

NEW PPC: Completed nomination forms for the new Parish 

Pastoral Council should be dropped into the box in the Church 

porch or the parish office this weekend. Nominees will be  

contacted in the coming week, and invited to an information 

meeting on 13th March where they can learn about what’s  

involved in being a PPC member. Training will be provided. 
 

BEREAVEMENT COURSE: A four-week course on 

“Understanding Grief - A Journey Towards Healing” will be held 

in St. John’s Welcome Centre, Knock Shrine on Wednesday 

nights March 8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th at 8pm. The course will be 

given by Monica Morley, and over the four evenings topics  

covered will include: how to best understand grief, managing 

difficult thoughts & feelings, where to find good support, and 

how to reach peace again. For more information or to book a 

place, call 094 93 75320. 
 

MARIAN MOVEMENT: The monthly Cenacle of Prayer under 

the aegis of the Marian Movement of Priests will be held in  

St. Joseph’s Church, Aghamore next Thursday 2nd March,  

commencing with Rosary at 6.15. Mass will be celebrated at 

7pm. All welcome 
 

BALLYHAUNIS GAA will hold a workshop entitled “The  

Effects of Substance Abuse on Sporting Performance” on Friday 

3rd March in Scoil Íosa from 7pm to 9pm. The seminar is aimed 

at adolescents aged 16 & over as well as parents, coaches and the  

wider community. All welcome. For more information, email 

healthofficerballyhaunis@gmail.com 
 

LIVING WITH A LONG-TERM HEALTH CONDITION?  
Living Well is a group programme delivered free of charge over 

six workshops (2.5 hours x 6). The programme is aimed at  

helping people manage their long-term health conditions (such as 

COPD, cancer, asthma, diabetes, stroke, heart conditions, MS, 

arthritis, Crohn’s disease, chronic pain & depression) and  

improve their well-being. It’s delivered by trained leaders, most 

of whom are also living with a long-term health condition. The 

next online programme starts on 27th Feb, from 10.30am to 1pm 

on Mondays. Places are limited and must be booked in advance. 

Ring Liam on 086 0142675 or email lgildea@southmayo.com 
 

MAYO CANCER SUPPORT would like to thank all who  

supported the recent Church Gate Collection in Ballyhaunis 

which raised €560, and thanks to the volunteers who assisted. 
 

FREE ELECTRICAL RECYCLING EVENT hosted by WEEE 

Ireland and Mayo County Council will take place in Knox St. Car 

Park on Saturday 4th March from 10am to 4pm. Any household 

electrical items operated by a plug or battery that are at the end of 

their useful life can be accepted for recycling free of charge.  
 

GRETB DUNMORE: To celebrate ETB Day, an open morning 

will take place at GRETB Dunmore next Wed. 1st March. 

Whether you’re looking to return to work, update your CV or 

prepare for job interviews, come along between 10am & 12 noon 

for career guidance, confidence building or an informal chat. 
 

BIKE MAINTENANCE WORKSHOPS: The first in a series of 

free monthly workshops on basic bicycle maintenance will take 

place in the Community Hall next Sat. 4th March from 10am to 

1.45 pm. Organised by Ballyhaunis Community Council and 

funded by the Family Resource Centre, the classes aim to  

encourage more people to ride bicycles as a more sustainable and 

healthy form of transport and recreation. Places can be reserved 

by emailing ballyhauniscommunitycouncil@gmail.com 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith 
Community 

Seamie Kenny Waldron, 
Bracklaghboy  


